The Honorable Nikki R Haley
Officer of the Governor
1205 Pendleton St.
Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Governor Haley,

| am writing on behalf of Cub Resident Camp at Camp Babcock Hovey, Seneca
Waterways Council to request a South Carolina state flag which would be flown at
camp this August. Our theme at camp for 2016 is “Tour of America” and we are
requesting flags from every state.

Our budget is not large enough to purchase individual flags from every state, but
our desire is to have every state represented. The cub scouts are ages 7-10 and it
would be a wonderful way to encourage them to some day visit all the great
states of the United States of America.

| have volunteered with the Boy Scouts of America for 35 years and have been
their program director for the camp since 1988. My staff is all volunteer and
includes many Eagle Scouts. We always strive to have the best theme related
camp.

Our camp starts on August 6, 2016, so if you are able to donate a flag, please
make sure it arrives by August 5, 2016. It can be sent to my home address: 1782
Minsteed Rd, Newark, NY 14513.

I thank you in advance for your consideration.

Sincerely Yours,

S i it
Valerie VanDongen Z/Z/t&







